
                                                                                                              
 

Board of Aldermen  
Request for Action 

 

 
 
REQUESTED BOARD ACTION: 
A motion to approve Resolution 1381, renewing the contract in response to Bid No. 20-
13 to GT Tow Services for towing services. 
 
SUMMARY: 
The Police Department has a need for police-ordered tows for the general public at the 
request of the City, 24 hours-per-day, 365 days-per-year, including holidays.   
 
In accordance with the City’s Municipal Code, Chapter 150 – Purchasing Policy, a 
Request for Proposal (RFP) was issued on July 20, 2020 with a closing time of 10:00 
a.m. on August 5, 2020.  One response was received from GT Towing Services. 
 
This contract was for a period of three years, with the City having the option to renew 
this contract for two additional one-year terms upon notice. The initial three-year period 
for this contract expired on October 31, 2023.  The first one-year extension was 
approved September 5, 2023.  Staff recommends renewal for the second one-year 
period, completing this contact.   
 
PREVIOUS ACTION: 
On August 28, 2020, the Smithville Board of Aldermen award Bid #20-13 to GT Tow 
Services.   
 
This item was discussed at the January 16, 2024 work session, where the Board 
directed staff to bring this contract back for consideration prior to 90 days before the 
contract’s expiration.   
 
Staff anticipates preparation for a new RFP/RFQ process in late winter, with a work 
session in early spring and the awarding of a new contract by August 2025.  
 
POLICY OBJECTIVE:        
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

☐ Ordinance                                 ☒ Contract 
☒ Resolution                                 ☐ Plans 
☒ Staff Report                               ☐ Minutes 
☐ Other:  

MEETING DATE: 7/16/2024 DEPARTMENT:  Police 

AGENDA ITEM:    Resolution 1381 – Renewal of Towing Services Contract  



 
 
 

RESOLUTION 1381 
 
A RESOLUTION RENEWING THE CONTRACT IN RESPONSE TO BID NO. 

20-13 TO GT TOW SERVICE FOR TOWING SERVICES 
 
WHEREAS, The City Police Department has a need for police-ordered tows for 
the general public; and 
 
WHEREAS, staff has conducted a bid process as outlined in the City Purchasing 
Policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, after a bid process and reference checks, staff has made a 
recommendation for accepting the lowest and best bid received as being the 
most advantageous to the City; and 
 
WHEREAS, the above mentioned contract allows for renewal of up to two 
additional one year terms; and 
 
WHEREAS, the services provided by GT Tow Services has met the needs of the 
City. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE CITY OF SMITHVILLE, MISSOURI: 
 
THAT Bid No. 20-13 is hereby renewed with GT Towing Service for a period of 
one year, beginning on November 1, 2024. 
 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Aldermen and APPROVED by the 
Mayor of the City of Smithville, Missouri, this 16th of July 2024. 

 
 
 

______________________________ 
Damien Boley, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ 
Linda Drummond, City Clerk 

 



 

 
Background and Prior Action 
Recent Actions 
At the July 18, 2023, Board of Aldermen meeting Resolution 1244 was on the agenda to 
approve a one-year extension of the current contract for tow services, with GT Tow 
Service in Smithville.  A motion was made and seconded to postpone this item for 
future discussion. 
 
At the August 28, 2023, the Board of Aldermen met to discuss a number of items, to 
include an RFP for City Tow Services.  After further discussion the Board decided to 
exercise the first one-year extension of the current contract.  The Board also directed 
staff to bring the discussion of recommendations for an RFQ for City Tow Services back 
for discussion on a future work session.   
 
Historical Background 
Prior to 2015, the police department used a tow rotation that was tracked internally in 
the squad room.  There were issues with trying to manage police tows this way.  A 
review was conducted, and an RFP was issued for services in 2015.  Two bids were 
received and reviewed.  In December the Board approved a three-year contract with GT 
Tow with the option for renewal for two additional one-year extensions.  That contract 
was in effect until 2020, at which time it was put out to bid again.  Only one bid was 
received, from GT Tow.  Staff reviewed that proposal and brought forward a 
recommendation to the Board that the contract be approved for a three-year period, 
with two additional one-year extensions.  The 2015 contact had a cost of $200 per tow, 
and that was reduced to $100 with the 2020 contract.   

 
Past Service Considerations 
There are several factors considered when soliciting tow bids.  These include: 
 

• The ability to respond promptly 24 hours per day, 7 days per week, 365 days per 
year.  A reasonable response time of 15 minutes to be enroute to the scene is 
expected.   

• The ability to handle a variety of requests, from towing a motorcycle to loaded 
tractor trailer.  

• Cooperation with officers on the scene and an understanding of expectations. 

Date: 01/16/2024 

Prepared By: Jason Lockridge, Chief of Police 

Subject: Tow Services Discussion 

STAFF REPORT 



• A secure tow lot, with the ability to secure individual vehicles inside as needed. 
• Location of the tow lot and where vehicles would be stored. 
• Access to tow lot by police personnel, anytime day or night, without a charged 

fee. 
• An office for the public to retrieve vehicles, open at least 8 hours per day, 

Monday through Friday, excluding holidays.   

Past Performance 
There have been no issues with the current vendor over the life of the current contract.  
Services are provided promptly and efficiently, with a reliable response every time.  Any 
time a detective or officer has needed to secure a vehicle or gain access to one they 
have cooperated without hesitation.  They have the ability to secure and store a vehicle 
inside as needed.  Their office and tow lot being centrally located within the City has 
been a benefit as well.   
 

Staff Recommendations 

The current process and contract has resulted in a reasonable rate for the citizens of 
Smithville and others necessitating this service.  Thus, it is staff’s recommendation to 
continue with the current contract as outlined, with the option to exercise the second 
and final extension.  A new bidding process should be conducted, prior to the expiration 
of the current contract, to run similarly to the current process.   
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